ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE HELD ON 15th Sept.
In attendance: Councillors Lightup (Chair), Salmon, Eglin, Smyth, McIntyre, Carson, Howard, Potter, Murphy, Hunt, (Executive Support) Carson, B Lea, M. Lea (Lead member) and Boyd (for the GM Foods item)

Apologies: Councillors Payne, Beaumont and Connor, 

Officers, Russell Bernstein, Linda Sharples, Dave Toomer, Bill Taylor, Paul Mallinder, Stewart  Whittle, Wayne Priestley, David Robinson and Peter Edmonson ( member of the public), Press

	 ITEM
	COMMENT
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1. Apologies for the meeting: Accepted                                                                              Noted

	2. Previous meeting
	Disabled Access Report
	Members requested a further update re the financial implications of the disabled access report. The Scrutiny Support Officer to contact the relevant officer to present information to members at the next meeting in respect of this issue.
	Linda Sharples

David Horsler
	October

	
	Hydrants
	Members requested further information regarding hydrants and the recent problems encountered with children setting these off. The committee would like to talk to united utilities and other relevant organisations to establish how this problem can be tackled. This issue was also raised on the Leaders visit to Langworthy. Check to ensure no action is being taken with the leader before progressing this issue.
	Linda Sharples
	Dec

	
	Reality Checks
	The committee requested that Directors report back to individual members on the issues that were raised, in relation to action that is being taken.
	Linda Sharples
	September

	Reports Of the Director of Strategy and Regeneration Items outstanding from the previous meeting

	Housing Market Renewal (HMR) – an update

Presented by Bob Osborne with Councillor Connor
	A progress report on the Manchester and Salford HMR pathfinder initiative. A part of the package of strategies to deliver a good mix and the best quality housing available in Salford. Councillor Salmon raised 4 important points:

· Why suddenly has the area become known as Seedley Village?

· It seems a lot of money but wont go far – Cllr. Connor agreed but emphasised this is one of 6 strands of money, which will hopefully encourage private finance and developers into the area.

· Out migration population trend should the report be more positive, aim to reverse the trend rather than slow it and attract people into the City - within the timeframe of the report this could take 20-30 years as evidenced in the technical appendix.

· With a large student population are we working with the university to develop relations with the community rather than defend them against it – the retention of graduates is a key part of policy, and work is ongoing. Chapel street regeneration and design of student properties are on agenda for Development Services.

Cllr.s Smyth and Carson raised points about the strategy for the elderly population and decent homes – this relates to Supporting People strategy an item for the future and links with Community and Social Services – also currently a consultant is looking at the elderly village concept in Salford.

Cllr McIntrye suggested we make the best of what we have to attract people into the city and consider carefully the infrastructure of services around any new build this was supported and is a key focus for Housing Services.
	Simply refer to as Seedley - feedback to Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee who raised a similar issue.

Support the targets with some evidence from the technical appendix to focus on specifics, ensure targets are measurable.

Numbers of elderly Salford residents and how they relate to Housing to Councillor Carson.

Report on Supporting People strategy to committee for work programme also update on village concept.
	Bob Osborne

Bob Osborne

Bob Osborne

Bob Osborne / Peter Kidd
	Oct

Oct

Oct

Oct

	Report From Environmental Services
	

	Graffiti – Report presented by David Robinson, Cllrs M Lea and Hunt
	Discussion took place around the report raising the following issues:

· Companies who fail to pay for removal what is the course of action taken by the Council.

· United Utilities do not always remove Graffitti and due to Health and Safety issues the LA’s team does not deal with places containing electrical equipment.

· Concerns were raised over charges for this service, especially to home owners who will feel that this service should be covered in the council tax. 

· Graffiti is also part of a bigger social issue

· Some members raised the idea of graffiti walls which could be turned into an art form, although a couple of other members disagreed with this.

· Can we  fine people for Graffiti? Cllr Lea raised the problem of enforcing fines due current problems experienced with the litter enforcement.

· The team were congratulated for the good work that they have done.

· Private shops are still a problem where graffiti is concerned. Owners are charged for this service which sometimes causes a delay in getting the graffiti removed.

· The current teams are fully occupied.
	Members requested that once the disclaimer system is running they require a report in 3 months outlining the following points:

· How many disclaimers have been issued.

· How many have been returned.

Members wanted to confirm the following:

· Scrutiny are opposed to charging for this service as it should be dealt with on a par to cleaning the street.

· They would prefer a blanket approval to be obtained from companies rather than individual disclaimers.
	Linda Sharples

David Robinson

Russell Bernstein

(see attached letter for the attention of Cllr M Lea)
	December

	Joint Report from Development and Environmental Services
	

	Highways and Street care monitoring report presented by Bill Taylor and Wayne Priestley. Stuart Whittle, Paul Mallinder.
	Members raised the following issues:

· An external company is being used to carry out surveys, members suggested use of the local university students if possible for future surveys.

· It was agreed that the Street Sweepers have made a real difference.

· The LA is looking to encourage local businesses to engage more in recycling and underground facilities for recycling are being investigated.

· Garden waste is currently a chargeable service, however it is hoped this service will be free in the next 6 months.

· There is very often a build up of litter where the sweeper cannot go.

· Alley gating the majority of requests currently come from residents groups. There is not a specific budget for this and funding is gained in various ways.  

· Maintenance of Highways. On Broomhall Road there are a number of pot holes down the centre of the road. Is this due to the method of construction?

· Road Traffic Accidents.

· Information on the number of adopted and unadopted road.
	Recycling of domestic waste: members requested a report which would look at having options of various sizes for containers.

Members asked how the issue of rubbish would be dealt with once alley gates are in place.

The relevant officer to liase with Cllr B Lea on the reason for this .

Members asked if research had been undertaken to assess the effectiveness of schemes (see work programme).

This information is to be passed directly to Cllr McIntyre.


	Wayne Priestly

Paul Mallinder

Paul Malllinder

Paul Mallinder
	Dec

Sept

Sept

Oct

	Strategic Partnership -Joint Venture Company

Development Services
	Discussion took place and the following issues were raised:

· How would the renting of pavements affect other issues. The private company will come up with ideas in relation to this.

· How will this idea be sold to the public

· Members raised the issue of the companies going into liquidation and how this would affect staff. Members were assured that the staff would come back to Local Authority employment if there was a problem with the company.
	Officers to take the issues raised into account.
	Bill Taylor
	Ongoing

	Accident Claims Report  Development Service
	Members requested an update on claims before the insurance is renewed in December. The committee would like to see where the cluster of claims are in the city. Due to this report going to both budget and this committee it was agreed that the financial aspects would go to Budget Committee and other issues to this committee.
	Future accident reports financial aspects to go to Budget and other issues to this committee.
	Bill Taylor
	Future meetings

	Performance Indicators on Property
	This report was received by the committee.
	In future this information is to go to the development services sub group.
	Steve Derbar
	Ongoing

	GM Foods
	Councillor Boyd and Peter Edmundson spoke on this subject and members were provided with some brief information.
	It was agreed to hold a special meeting looking at GM Foods and to invite all members, Friends of the Earth and a group who were in favour of GM foods. Information from this meeting will then be sent to Central Government for which the deadline is 17th October.
	Linda Sharples
	1st October

Special Meeting

Council Chamber

	Future Reports
	Members requested that future reports are shorter. 
	This should also be addressed by making the work programme more focused on specific issues.
	Linda Sharples

Cllr Lightup

Russell Bernstein
	Ongoing


Scrutiny Support Officer Linda Sharples

Tel no 793 3322 – linda.sharples@salfordgov.uk 

Next meetings  

Special Meeting 1st October, Buffet lunch at 1.00pm commence meeting 1.15pm – 1.20pm Council Chamber
20th October 2003





17th November 2003










